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March 29, 2023 

 

To: Pastors, Elders, Sabbath School & Personal Ministries 

   Leaders 

 

Dear Brothers and Sisters, 

 

Greeting! 

 

East Jamaica Conference Sabbath School and Personal Ministries Department expresses 

sincere and heartfelt appreciation and thanks for the tremendous work you continue to do. 
  
God has taken us safely through the First Quarter of 2023, therefore let us pause to give Him 

thanks. Let us also celebrate and magnify His name for the approximately five hundred souls that 

were born for His kingdom over the period, and the many others whose walk with God have been 

strengthened because of their involvement in the gospel ministry. 
  
With the above in mind, I am appealing to all to do the following. 
1. Ensure that there is a program of retention and discipleship in your congregation for the newly 

baptized. 
2. Call for seasons of prayer in all our congregations this Sabbath, April 1, 2023, to thank God for 

the victories won over the first quarter of the year. 
3. Review your evangelistic plans and strategies for the second quarter and begin to implement. 
4. Join us this Sunday, April 2 at 5:00 to 6:00 for our monthly Sabbath School and Personal 

Ministries prayer meeting. We will be giving God thanks for the victories of the 1st quarter and 

placing our plans and strategies for the second quarter before Him.  
5. Then join us later this Sunday, April 2 at 9:00 a.m. for our Personal Ministries Workshop with 

Dr. Joseph Smith. 
  
Soul winning does not end with baptism. After baptism comes the process of disciplining. 
 

 

Yours in the master’s service, 

 

 

Anthony Baugh, Pastor 

Sabbath School & Personal Ministries Director 
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